

Office of Commissioner of the Revenue Karen I. Rose 409 South Main Street Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801 ctycomm@harrisonburgva.gov Phone 540-432-7704 Fax 540-432-7781

February 3, 2017

The Honorable Deanna Reed, Mayor City of Harrisonburg 409 South Main Street Harrisonburg, VA 22801

RE: Real Estate Tax Exemption for Shenandoah Valley Post 188 American Legion Inc Tax Map # 36 M 14

Dear Mayor Reed:

The committee has reviewed the Application for Tax Exemption and all the supporting documentation (IRS exemption, tax returns, articles of incorporation, and bylaws etc) for Shenandoah Valley Post 188 American Legion Inc. The real estate property at the current tax rate of .78 ¢ per \$100 would generate \$3,696.42 of revenue in 2017. The committee recommends that City Council approve the request for exemption.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Respectfully yours,

Karen I. Rose

Commissioner of the Revenue

Jeffrey L. Shafer

Treasurer

Larry Propst

Director of Finance